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	Temple Cost Reduction Drive Continues

Temple B’nai Israel continues to be hard hit by the economic depression that has spread from Michigan to across the country.

Dues payments have arrived in response to the latest reminder notices that were sent out last month.  In addition, cost reduction efforts have started to improve our cash flow.

However, we need to continue our cost reduction efforts.  We would ask that everyone who is able to please forward an e-mail address to the Temple if they have not already done so.   Please e-mail the address to info@templebnaiisraelofpetoskey.org.

E-mail is a much more affordable way to send the newsletter.  Each hardcopy newsletter costs the temple approximately $1.50, while an e-mail is much, much less expensive.

All members for whom there is a valid e-mail address will receive their edition via e-mail, although hard copy editions will be available upon request. As always, the newsletter will be posted on the web at www.templebnaiisraelofpetoskey.org.


	Passover Seder a Huge Success!!!

The Passover Seder was conducted on Saturday, April 11 in the Social Hall and was a smashing success!  Student Rabbi Tami Elliott led the Seder.  The Seder was a potluck event and guests brought many wonderful dishes for everyone to prepare.

The Seder was a wonderful event in every respect.  The children were wonderful as they sang the four questions.  The leader was diligent in ensuring that the required lessons were taught.  The guests were equally diligent in ensuring that the food was enjoyed!

Congratulations to Max Meyerson for finally finding the afikomen, after years of trying!!!

Although it is impossible to thank everyone, we would especially like to thank:

Therese Rasch and Rosalyn Goldstick for handling the reservations, making the food assignments and ensuring that setup and clean up proceeded smoothly.

Conrad Gold and Suzanne Shumway for their wonderful musical accompaniments.

Student Rabbi Tami Elliott for leading the Seder.

All those who helped setup and cleanup!!

Finally, thanks to G_D for freeing us from bondage.




	Temple Calendar

May 1:  7 PM:  Shabbat Services with Student Rabbi Tami Elliott.

May 3:  10 AM:  Religious School.

May 11: 7 PM.  Temple Board Meeting.

May 17:  10 AM Religious School

May 17:  3 PM.  Heartland Klezmorium and pot luck dinner-Traverse City.

May 31:  10 AM  Religious School-last session of the school year!!

Temple Board Members
President:  Tom Johnson.  231-487-1661.

Vice President:  Gail Willens.  231-347-8033

Treasurer:  Gus Paz.  231-347-5131

Secretary:  Sally Cannon.  231-547-0817

Sisterhood:  Berta Molasky. 231-547-1041

Josh Meyerson:  231-347-5402

Elisa Seltzer:  231-526-6432

Lori Schulman:  231-547-1226

Bev Holden:  231-535-2455 


	Farewell to Tami Elliott

Please join us on Friday, May 1 at 7 PM for the final Shabbat Service Tami Elliott is scheduled to lead at Temple B’nai Israel.

As we all know, Tami has led services as our Student Rabbi since last September, and her pulpit is scheduled to end with the end of the school year at the Hebrew Union College.  Tami will graduate this spring, to be a student Rabbi no longer, but a fully ordained Rabbi.  Tami is currently enjoying the HUC placement process, and we all hope that she is successful in her career endeavors in all places she may journey to!!!

Temple Torah Scroll Refurbished

Shabbat Services this May 1 will also feature the premiere of the Temple’s newly refurbished Torah Scroll.  Mr. Steve Mayer, a Sofir referred to the Temple by the Hebrew Union College in Cincinnati, recently completed the refurbishment.  The scroll was cleaned and brightened, and the roller system replaced, as the previous system was disintegrating.

The refurbishment, which was started in October 2008, was made possible by the many donations made by the friends and family of the late Mr. Eugene Levine, husband of Gloria Levine.  Temple B’nai Israel would like to thank everyone who donated to this fund and made the refurbishment possible.

Rabbi Exploratory Committee
The REC would like to thank everyone who responded to the questionnaire we sent out last February regarding the possibility of hiring staff.

The questionnaire results indicate that while the membership feels that hiring a Rabbi/Cantor would be desirable, the current economic client does not make this practical at this time.  While some individuals were willing to pledge financial support, there was insufficient support to continue right now. 

The Temple Board will review the details and proceed forward.


	IN MEMORIAM

Barbara Caroline Frey, daughter of Elizabeth Frey, passed away unexpectedly on Friday, March 20, 2009 in San Francisco, CA.

Many for her free spirit, independence and creative personality loved Barbara.

Barbara was born Jan 8, 1981 in Grand Rapids.  She attended Harbor Springs schools, where she enjoyed theater and the arts.  She graduated in 1999.  She then attended the College for Creative Studies in Detroit, where she earned a bachelor of Fine Arts Degree with an emphasis on digital media in graphic arts.  

Her father, Edward J. Frey Jr. and his wife, Brenda, her mother, Elizabeth Meyer Frey and three sisters, Mary Frey Bennett, Cynthia You and Sara Rose, survives Barbara.

Also surviving are four nephews and three nieces.

All who knew her will miss Barbara.


	Donations Received

General Fund-

Pearlena Bodzin.

Dorothy and Reuben Silver-In memory of Irene Stein

Franklin and Judith Kasle.

Bert Stein-In memory of Irene and Herman Stein, From Bert, Roy and Mickey Stein.

Hal and Gail Willens-In memory of Hy and Irene Stein.

Alvin’s Helping Hand Fund

Robert and Marilyn Silver-Happy Birthday to Betty Rosenhaus.
Funds/Named Donations

The following funds are accepting donations.  Please feel free to donate as you choose:

· Temple General Fund

· Newsletter Fund

· Prayer Book Fund

· Capital Campaign/Building Fund

· Irene Gordon Memorial Fund

· Lee and Miles Jaffe Memorial Fund

· Religious Education Fund

· Stacy McCracken Memorial Youth Enrichment Fund

· Alvin’s “Helping Hand” Rosenhaus Memorial Fund

· Tree of Life Fund (Leaves $100 Each, Stones $1000 each)

· Aubrey and Gerald Meyerson Perpetual Kaddish Fund.
· Donor Wall Tile Fund (Tiles $48 each plus freight).
· Tribute Fund (packets of 5 tributes available for $90/pack)

	Growing Jewish Families

Section

 
	Events
The Heartland Klezmorim is a traditional klezmer band from East Lansing, Michigan.  They have been performing since 2006, making appearances throughout Michigan, including Oak Park, Benton Harbor, East Lansing, and Central Michigan University.  They are performing in Traverse City at the Unitarian Universalist Church on Sunday, May 17 at 3 PM.  A potluck dinner follows.

The concert is hosted by Traverse City’s Temple Beth El.  If interested, please respond to Nancy Hirsch at 231-929-3335 or teturtle@charter.net and let her know how many are attending and what you would like to bring to the potluck.
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